
 
 

 

MEMORANDUM 

 

 

DATE:  September 11, 2023 

 

TO:  Annapolis City Council  

 

FROM: Mayor Gavin Buckley 

  City Manager Michael Mallinoff 

 

RE:  Confirmation of Exempt Level Appointment 

 

 

Pursuant to City of Annapolis Code, Section 3.08.030, we are seeking confirmation by the City 

Council of my appointment to the following Exempt Service position: 

 

Burr Vogel –Director of Public Works - A20/step 11, $184,940 

 

A copy of Mr. Vogel’s resume is attached for your review and consideration. 

 

Mr. Vogel has been serving in the role Acting Director of Public Works since July 1, 

2023, immediately following the retirement of Director of Public Works and former City 

Manager David Jarrell. Prior to that he had worked as a Civil Engineer and Project 

Manager in the Annapolis Department of Public Works since November 2022 where he 

had the opportunity to become familiar with the major capital project initiatives 

underway including the City Dock project.  The Mayor and City Manager found Mr. 

Vogel’s experience to be a great benefit to the City and the many initiatives already 

underway. 

 

Prior to his service to the City, Mr. Vogel was a senior project executive at Jacobs 

Technology in Bangor, WA directing a $320 million operations and maintenance 

contract.  During his distinguished career in the Navy, Mr. Vogel has held major 

leadership in civil engineering and operations management to include director of public 

works at Joint Base Pearl Harbor-Hickham (Hawaii), one of the largest Department of 

Defense installations in the world, and at Naval Support Activity in Bethesda.  His last 

assignment with the Navy was Executive Officer  for the Naval Facilities Engineering 



Systems Command Washington DC where he directed 1300 civilian engineers, architects, 

tradesmen and other professionals delivering full lifecycle facility and infrastructure 

services worth over $1B per year to 10 Department of Defense campuses in the Nation 

Capital Region.  He navigated the COVID-19 pandemic’s impact during this assignment.  

 

Mr. Vogel is a Licensed Professional Engineer (PE) who holds a Master of Science in 

Construction Engineering and Management from Georgia Institute of Technology and a 

Bachelor of Science, with High Honors in Petroleum Engineering from the University of 

Texas at Austin. 

 

 

Accordingly, we trust that you will find the education, training and experience of Mr. 

Vogel to exceed the minimum qualifications required for the position.  Mr. Vogel will be 

present for confirmation at the City Council meeting scheduled for Monday, September 

11, 2023.  

    


